
Camp Scherman – Weekend Camp FAQs 

 
Q: What type of COVID requirements are in place? 

A: Currently there are no required covid guidelines in place.  

Q: What activities will be available while we are at Camp Scherman? 

A: A variety of activities will be available (as appropriate for each Girl Scout Level) and may 
include canoeing on the lake, archery, hiking, arts and crafts, museum/nature activities, 
songs, games, Tower of Power and more. Availability of the programs can be based on 
weather conditions and staffing for that weekend. 

Q: Will food be provided during my visit to Camp Scherman?  

A: 4 meals are included with weekend camps staying in the Ranch House Cabins and will 
start with breakfast on Saturday and end with breakfast on Sunday. All troops are on their 
own for dinner on Friday. Those troops/groups that are cabin or tent cabin camping will be 
responsible for providing their own meals, unless otherwise informed.  

Q: What should I bring with me for my visit to Camp Scherman? 

A: A packet with complete information will be emailed about 4-6 weeks before your 
scheduled visit. The packet will contain driving directions, a suggested packing list and 
general camp information. Some highlights to bring: water bottle, closed toe shoes… 

Q: What will the schedule look like? 

A: There will be a set schedule for program offerings. Participants may be in pre-set 
rotation groups, or certain program areas may be open for participants to rotate through. 

Q: What is the cabin capacity? 

A: The cabins sleep 12-24 per cabin, 6 participants in a room in bunk beds. 

Q: Will I need to actively supervise my camper and be present throughout the 
rotations? 

A: Yes, all campers will need to be supervised while at Camp Scherman. Adults can 
participate in the activities with their camper. 



Q: Do I need to be a registered Girl Scout to attend? 

A: If you are coming up as a responsible adult to supervise your troop, all adults must have 
a current GSOC registration and be background screened to attend the weekend camp. If 
you as the adult are not supervising children other than your own-No; you do not need to 
be a current registered Girl Scout to participate.  

Q: If my camper cannot participate in Camp Scherman weekend camp, can I 
receive a refund?  

A: If you would like to cancel or receive a refund for Weekend Camp, a written request is 
required. Please email your request to CustomerCare@GirlScoutsOC.org or mail your 
request to GSOC. Please include the full names of those who cannot attend, the camp 
program name and the camp date. Refunds: More than 4 weeks prior to camp: Full refund 
minus $30 cancellation fee per person. 2-4 weeks prior to camp: 50% refund. 

Less than 2 weeks prior to camp: No refund (except for medical reasons - must be 
approved by GSOC). 

 

If you have additional questions this FAQ does not answer, please email 
customercare@girlscoutsoc.org with “weekend camp” in the subject line. 
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